
GRAND JUNCTION CANNABIS LICENSING AUTHORITY 
MINUTES 

 
August 14, 2024 

 
I. Call to Order 

 
The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. Those present were Hearing Officer 
Stephanie Rubinstein, City Attorney John Shaver and Records Manager Janet 
Harrell. Other staff present were Cannabis Compliance Officer Travis Wright, 
Staff Attorney DeLayne Merritt and Planning Supervisor Niki Galehouse. 
 
Hearing Officer Rubinstein confirmed a representative was present. 
 

II. License Renewal Applications and Change of Trade Name 

 
1. Zuma B, LLC dba Elevate, 1022 N 3rd Street, Grand Junction, CO 81501, 

Retail Store 
 
Change Trade Name to The Buzz GJ 
 

Brad and Jack Brisban were present to represent Zuma B, LLC. 
 
Hearing Officer Rubinstein said she reviewed the applicant's local and state 
renewal and change of trade name applications as well as the staff review report.  
 
Hearing Officer Rubinstein asked the Brisbins if they had anything to add to the 
applications; they did not. 
 
City Attorney Shaver verified with Ms. Harrell that the locally required Change of 
Trade Name application and fee were received. 
 
Hearing Officer Rubinstein then asked if anyone present would like to speak 
regarding the renewal and change of trade name applications. There was no 
one.  
 
Hearing Officer Rubinstein approved the renewal and change of trade name 
applications. 
 

III. Other Business 
 

There was none. 
 

Adjournment 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:03 p.m. 


